
Minutes of an additional meeting of Cartmel Fell Parish Council held by ZOOM on 
Tuesday 30th March 2021 at 7.30pm. 
 
Present were Councillors Alan Telford (Chairman), Chris Cannon and Mike Smith, 
and Parish Clerk Kevin Price.  Apologies for absence were accepted from Councillor 
Helen Smith. 
 
Planning: 
 
The following planning applications were considered: 
 
7/2021/5174  Otter Bank, Newby Bridge Road.  Construction of a replacement timber 
jetty and associated dredging adjacent existing boathouse.  
 
The Council has no objections to this application, in principle, but understands that 
the bed of Lake Windermere is owned by SLDC. 
 
7/2021/5171  Birks Wood, Newby Bridge Road.  Amendments to design of 
extension, condition 2 (plans) on planning permission 7/2019/5074: Extensions, 
dormer and modified access drive (resubmission of 7/2017/5879). 
 
It was resolved to ask for further details as there does not seem to be any 
information about access on the driveway. 
 
Windermere Byelaw Exemption request from the Lakes Flying Company for 
Waterbird for September 2021: 
 
The Council objects to the proposals which appear to be for a more sustained use 
than just that specified in September.  It is anticipated that the lake will be extremely 
busy as lockdown eases and there are serious safety concerns if connection is being 
made to possible wedding venues on either side of the lake.  The noise and speed of 
flights is a major concern which should not be underestimated.   
 
The Clerk agreed to check if Windermere Town Council and/or Lakes Parish Council 
had made similar comments. 
 
Open Forum: 
 

a. The Council is concerned for safety at the new Newby Bridge roundabout, 
where the 'turn left' instruction is frequently being ignored, with the 
consequent danger of turning into fast traffic heading west. 

b. The condition of the road surface in Storrs Park, during utilities work there, will 
be reported. 

 
The meeting closed at 8.20pm. 
 
     Signed: 
 
 
Dated: 


